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CITY MANAGER’S AGENDA 

1. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to an update on the COVID-19 

vaccination rollout. 

2. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report Item Number 21-

39, regarding the status of the Gold Star Mothers Pool 

opening plans for the June through September summer 

season of 2021. 

3. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to the appointment of the following 

person as new members of the Public Art Commission for a 

term of three years, effective June 7, 2021: Alexis Boylan, 

Jared V. Fine, Katherine Higgins, Anne Labadie, Kai Smith 

and Sabrina Zanella-Foresi. 

4. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to a summary of a Planning Board 

Meeting on the 2020 Town-Gown Reports and 

Presentations. 

5. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to new appointments and 

reappointment of members of the Harvard Square Advisory 

Committee. 

6. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to a Planning Board recommendation 

not to adopt the Missing Middle Housing (Fuller, et al.) 

Zoning Petition. 

7. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report Item Number 21-

20, regarding a report on coordinating efforts to formally 

recognize and promote National Black Business Month in 

August and Women’s Small Business Month in October. 

8. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report Item Number 21-

2, regarding the possibility of implementing a Sheltered 

Market Program, and Awaiting Report Item Number 21-4, 

regarding conducting a Spending Disparity Study on City 

Purchasing. 

9. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to a request for support for the City 

of Cambridge to join in the formation of a Boston 

Cambridge Tourism Destination Marketing District. 

Agenda Item Number 8     June 7, 2021 

ORDERED: That the City Council consent to the formation of 

the Boston Cambridge Tourism Destination Marketing 

District pursuant to the provisions of M.G.L. c.40X, §3(b). 

10. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to a response regarding the City 

Council having its own budget for outside legal research. 

11. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report Item Number 21-

23, regarding a report on permanently extending remote 

participation in City Council and board and commission 

meetings. 

CHARTER RIGHT 

1. Cambridge HEART Proposal. [Charter Right exercised by 

Councillor Zondervan In Council May 25, 2021] 

ON THE TABLE 

2. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report Item Number 21-

13, regarding next steps on implementation of Universal 

Pre-K. [Placed on the Table In Council May 17, 2021] 

3. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to further proposed amendments to 

the Tree Protection Ordinance and draft regulations. [Tabled 

In Council May 17, 2021] 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

4. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to Awaiting Report Item Number 18-

108, regarding a report on offering early voting in City 

Council and School Committee Elections. [Pending 

Response from Legislature] 

5. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to an order requesting the 

appropriation and authorization to borrow $5,000,000 to 

provide funds for the reconstruction of various City streets 

and sidewalks. [Passed to a Second Reading In Council May 

10, 2021; to be Adopted on or after May 24, 2021] 

6. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to an order requesting the 

appropriation and authorization to borrow $10,000,000 to 

provide funds for the Municipal Facilities Improvement 

Plan. Funds will support improvements at the Department of 

Public works Complex, Moses Youth Center HVAC 

Design, fire notification system installation at 11 buildings, 

Coffon building bathroom rehab and upgrades and MFIP 

study. Also, included is funding to support fire station 

improvements including: Lafayette Square fire station 

improvements (floor slab, kitchen and gym flooring 

replacement), Taylor Square fire station improvements 

(decontamination showers, installation and parapet 

improvement), East Cambridge fire station improvements 

(sanitary storm system replacement and generator 

installation) and Lexington Ave. fire station driveway 

construction. [Passed to a Second Reading In Council May 

10, 2021; to be Adopted on or after May 24, 2021] 

7. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to an order requesting the 

appropriation and authorization to borrow $1,800,000 to 

provide funds for various Schools for projects that include: 

asbestos abatement in various schools, replace the front 

plaza and failing masonry wing walls and recaulking the 

building at the Haggerty School, replace emergency 

generator and extend exhaust at Cambridgeport, recaulking 

precast panels at CRLS Field House, unit vents engineering 

at the Fletcher Maynard Academy and Longfellow building 

and replace the gym floor at the Amigos School. [Passed to 

a Second Reading In Council May 10, 2021; to be Adopted 

on or after May 24, 2021] 
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8. A communication transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, 

City Manager, relative to an order requesting the 

appropriation and authorization to borrow $28,500,000 to 

provide funds for the construction of sewer separation, 

storm water management and combined sewer overflow 

reduction elimination improvements within River Street and 

Harvard Square areas as well as the Sewer Capital Repairs 

Program and climate change preparedness efforts. [Passed 

to a Second Reading In Council May 10, 2021; to be 

Adopted on or after May 24, 2021] 

9. Zoning Amendments related to Retail and Consumer 

Service Establishments as amended on May 17, 2021 

(Ordinance # 2021-3) [Passed to a Second Reading on May 

17, 2021; to be Ordained on or after June 7, 2021] 

10. Zoning Amendments related to Home Occupations 

(ORDINANCE #2021-4) [Passed to a Second Reading on 

May 17, 2021; to be Ordained on or after June 7, 2021] 

APPLICATIONS AND PETITIONS 

1. An application was received from Carol Egidio, requesting 

permission for a curb cut at the premises numbered 448 

Cambridge Street; said petition has received approval from 

Inspectional Services, Traffic, Parking and Transportation, 

Historical Commission and Public Works. No response has 

been received from the neighborhood association. 

2. An application was received from Heather Dudko 

representing Bank of America, requesting permission for 3 

projecting signs at the premises numbered 1414 

Massachusetts Avenue. approval has been received from 

Inspectional Services, Department of Public Works, 

Community Development Department and abutter forms are 

included. 

3. An application was received from Adam Knauer 

representing Love Pop, requesting permission for a one 

projecting sign and one wall sign at the premises numbered 

18 JFK Street. approval has been received from Inspectional 

Services, Department of Public Works, Community 

Development Department and abutter. 

COMMUNICATIONS 

1. A communication was received from Robert J. La 

Tremouille, regarding tree destruction associated with 

Memorial Drive overpass. 

2. A communication was received from Western Avenue 

Baptist Church, regarding Policy Order #109. 

3. A communication was received from Tisya Mavuram, 

regarding Policy Orders #109 and #114. 

4. A communication was received from Steve Wineman, 

regarding support for Policy Orders #114 and #109 

5. A communication was received from Mike Goodman, 

regarding please vote YES on Policy Order’s #109 and 

#114. 

6. A communication was received from Mary Jirmanus Saba, 

regarding proposal #109 and #114 Statement. 

7. A communication was received from Kit Haines, regarding 

please Support Policy Order #109 and #114. 

8. A communication was received from Katherine Wu, 

regarding PO109 and PO114. 

9. A communication was received from Judith Nathans, 

regarding H.E.A.R.T Proposal and Public Safety Task Force 

Recommendations. 

10. A communication was received from Joyce Klein, 

regarding oppose 109 and BDS movement Whats next 

11. A communication was received from Josh McLinden, 

regarding Vote YES on Policy Orders 109 and 114 tonight. 

12. A communication was received from Jodi Ekelchik, 

regarding Opposition to BDS Cambridge City Council 

motions. 

13. A communication was received from Jeanne Koopman, 

regarding PO 114 BS PO 109. 

14. A communication was received from Jean-Luc Pierite, 

regarding Policy Order #109 North American Indian Center 

of Boston. 

15. A communication was received from Ilan Levy, regarding 

Comments regarding policy order 109 and 114. 

16. A communication was received from Hubert Murray, 

regarding Policy Order 109. 

17. A communication was received from Hasson Rashid, 

regarding News Item for Publication in News Letter Etc. 

18. A communication was received from Hasson Rashid, 

regarding convert 882 Main Street into Supportive Housing 

Space for the Homeless! 

19. A communication was received from Doug Brown, 

regarding comments on Ordinance Application #2021-12 a 

petition that proposes changes to Neighborhood 

Conservation Districts. 

20. A communication was received from Carolyn Magid, 

regarding Policy Orders 114 and 109 (on tonight’s agenda) 

21. A communication was received from Ben Caine, regarding 

oppose POR #109. 

22. A communication was received from Arthur, regarding 

Vote No ABC Zoning Proposal. 

23. A communication was received from Annabel Rabiyah, 

regarding support for PO 104 114. 

24. A communication was received from Ann Fleck-

Henderson, regarding policy order #109. 

25. A communication was received from Adam Haber, 

regarding pass Policy Orders #109 and #114. 

RESOLUTIONS 

1. That the Cambridge City Council go on record wishing 

Adalyn Madelle Vasquez happy birthday, and 

congratulating Mario Vasquez and Shelby Haynes on a 

successful first year as parents.   Councillor McGovern 

2. Resolution on the death of Lucille Kelley.   Councillor 

Simmons 

3. Resolution on the death of Dennis P. Hinds.   Councillor 

Simmons 

4. Congratulations to Manikka Bowman.   Councillor 

Simmons 
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5. Wishing Pat Taylor a Swift Recovery.   Councillor 

Simmons 

6. Resolution on the death of Doreen Merchant.   Councillor 

Simmons 

7. Juneteenth at Harvard University.   Councillor Simmons, 

Councillor McGovern, Mayor Siddiqui 

8. Thank You to Patricia Wada.   Mayor Siddiqui 

9. Thank You Claude A. Jacob.   Mayor Siddiqui 

10. Resolution on the death of Leslie E. Mili.   Councillor 

Toomey 

11. Resolution on the death of Ondina Mendonca.   Councillor 

Toomey 

12. Immigrant Heritage Month.   Mayor Siddiqui, Councillor 

McGovern, Councillor Sobrinho-Wheeler, Councillor 

Zondervan 

13. Wishing Hi-Rise Bread Company a Happy 25th 

Anniversary.   Vice Mayor Mallon 

14. Resolution on the death of Thomas Cahill.   Councillor 

Toomey, Vice Mayor Mallon 

15. Congratulations to Phil Johnson on being named the new 

Board Chair of the Cambridge Community Foundation.   

Councillor McGovern 

16. Congratulations to Rosemarie Torres Johnson on being 

named the new Board Vice Chair of the Cambridge 

Community Foundation.   Councillor McGovern 

17. The Cambridge City Council would like to thank Rick 

Harriman for his 11 years of service on the board of the 

Cambridge Community Foundation, including his years as 

Board Chair.   Councillor McGovern 

18. In Support of H. 2434, “An Act relative to fire safety 

education in schools and colleges”.   Councillor Nolan, 

Mayor Siddiqui, Vice Mayor Mallon 

19. Resolution on the death of Barbara Rothstein.   Councillor 

Nolan, Councillor McGovern 

ORDERS 

1. That the City Manager direct the Traffic and Parking 

Department to conduct a traffic study in the Riverside 

neighborhood to determine any actions or changes, 

including, but not limited to new signage, speed bumps or 

enforcement measures that may be helpful in creating a 

more safe environment.   Councillor McGovern 

2. That the City Manager work with the City Solicitor and the 

Animal Commission to take all necessary steps to waive the 

dog license fee for all senior citizens in Cambridge.   

Councillor McGovern 

3. Caribbean-American Heritage Month.   Councillor 

Zondervan, Mayor Siddiqui, Councillor McGovern, 

Councillor Nolan 

4. That the City Manager be and is hereby requested to consult 

with the Department of Public Health on this issue and work 

with relevant City departments to determine what the safest 

and most effective mosquito management program for 

Cambridge.   Councillor Nolan, Mayor Siddiqui, Councillor 

Zondervan, Councillor McGovern 

5. Live Acoustic Entertainment Ordinance.   Councillor 

Sobrinho-Wheeler, Vice Mayor Mallon, Councillor 

McGovern, Councillor Carlone 

6. That City Manager be and is hereby requested work with 

the Law Department to provide an analysis of what impact 

the recently enacted state Housing Choices law has on the 

Missing Middle Housing Zoning petition.   Councillor 

Sobrinho-Wheeler, Councillor Simmons, Vice Mayor 

Mallon 

7. That the City Manager and staff be requested to examine 

car storage policies and discuss potential updates with the 

City Council at a meeting of the Transportation Committee.   

Councillor Sobrinho-Wheeler, Mayor Siddiqui, Councillor 

Nolan, Councillor Zondervan 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

1. A communication was received from Anthony I. Wilson, 

City Clerk, transmitting a report from Councillor E. Denise 

Simmons, Chair and Councillor Dennis J. Carlone Chair of 

the Finance Committee, for public hearings held on May 

11, 2021 commencing at 9:00am and May 18, 2021 

commencing at 10:00am and on May 19, 2021 commencing 

at 6:00pm to discuss Fiscal Year 2022 budget. 

A. A communication transmitted from Louis A. 

DePasquale, City Manager, relative to the FY2022 

submitted budget and appropriation orders. 

B. That the City Manager be and hereby is requested to 

amend the Investment Policy section of the Fiscal Year 

2022 budget book by adding this sentence: “Within six 

months of adoption of this budget, the investment 

committee will provide recommendations on any 

revisions to the investment policies to ensure that all City-

owned investments follow the Council’s directive to 

avoid investments with or in institutions, companies or 

organizations invested in or funding fossil fuel endeavors 

or private prisons.”   Vice Mayor Mallon, Councillor 

Carlone, Councillor Simmons, Councillor Sobrinho-

Wheeler, Councillor McGovern, Councillor Nolan, Mayor 

Siddiqui, Councillor Zondervan 

2. Neighborhood & Long-Term Planning, Public Facilities, 

Arts & Celebration Committee – Committee Meeting - 

May 26, 2021 at 10:00am. 

A. That the City Council confirm the reappointment of 

Conrad Crawford to the Cambridge Redevelopment 

Authority (CRA).   Councillor Nolan 

COMMUNICATIONS & REPORTS FROM CITY 

OFFICERS 

1. A communication was received from Mayor Siddiqui, 

transmitting information about Homelessness Working 

Group. 

2. A communication was received from Mayor Sumbul 

Siddiqui, Communicating information from the School 

Committee. 

3. A communication was received from Councillor Zondervan, 

transmitting information on the FY22 police budget. 
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4. A communication was received from Mayor Sumbul 

Siddiqui, transmitting questions for the COVID-19 Update. 

HEARING SCHEDULE 

Mon, June 7 

5:30pm   City Council Meeting - Budget Adoption  (Sullivan 

Chamber) 

Tues, June 8 

11:00am   The Economic Development and University 

Relations Committee will conduct a public hearing to 

discuss strategies and opportunities to alleviate permit and 

license fees for small businesses, through possible 

consolidation or elimination.  (Sullivan Chamber) 

Wed, June 9 

11:00am   The Health and Environment Committee will meet 

to discuss the city’s progress on our Zero Waste Plan, and 

relevant items referred to committee, including eliminating 

single use plastics.  (Sullivan Chamber) 

5:00pm   The Neighborhood and Long-Term Planning, Public 

Facilities, Arts & Celebrations Committee will hold a public 

hearing to follow-up from the initial neighborhood group 

hearing and further discuss how the City can work with 

groups.  (Sullivan Chamber) 

Thurs, June 10 

5:30pm   The Ordinance Committee will conduct a public 

hearing on the Cambridge Missing Middle Housing Zoning 

Petition (Ordinance #2021-2).  (Sullivan Chamber) 

Mon, June 14 

5:30pm   City Council Meeting  (Sullivan Chamber) 

Tues, June 15 

11:00am   The Government Operations committee will meet to 

discuss the hiring of the next City Manager.  (Sullivan 

Chamber) 

Mon, June 21 

5:30pm   City Council Meeting  (Sullivan Chamber) 

Wed, June 23 

5:00pm   The Transportation and Public Utilities Committee 

will meet to conduct a public hearing on a communication 

transmitted from Louis A. DePasquale, City Manager, 

relative to the first Cycling Safety Ordinance report which 

analyzes the block-by-block impacts of installing quick-

build separated bike lanes on four specific segments of 

Massachusetts Avenue, as identified in Section 12.22.040 

(E) of the ordinance. (Sullivan Chamber) 

Mon, June 28 

5:30pm   City Council Meeting  (Sullivan Chamber) 

Mon, Aug 2 

5:30pm   Special City Council Meeting  (Sullivan Chamber) 

TEXT OF ORDERS 

O-1     June 7, 2021 

COUNCILLOR MCGOVERN 

WHEREAS: Residents of the Riverside neighborhood, 

particularly around Franklin St., Green St., Bay St., 

Hancock St., and Kinnaird St., have raised concerns 

regarding drivers speeding and not obeying traffic laws; and 

WHEREAS: There are many children, as well as the 

MLK/PAUS and various community centers in the 

neighborhood; now therefore be it 

ORDERED: That the City Manager direct the Traffic and 

Parking Department to conduct a traffic study in the 

Riverside neighborhood to determine any actions or 

changes, including, but not limited to new signage, speed 

bumps or enforcement measures that may be helpful in 

creating a more safe environment. 

O-2     June 7, 2021 

COUNCILLOR MCGOVERN 

WHEREAS: Dogs are required to be licensed in Cambridge, 

which requires a fee; and 

WHEREAS: Massachusetts General Law Chapter 140; 

Section 139, paragraph C allows municipalities to waive 

this fee for senior citizens; and 

WHEREAS: Many senior citizens are on fixed incomes and 

struggle to meet basic needs; and 

WHEREAS: The Cambridge Animal Commission currently 

waives this fee only if requested; and 

WHEREAS: The Cambridge Animal Commission supports 

waiving this fee for all senior citizens; now therefore be it 

ORDERED: That the City Manager work with the City 

Solicitor and the Animal Commission to take all necessary 

steps to waive the dog license fee for all senior citizens in 

Cambridge. 

O-3     June 7, 2021 

COUNCILLOR ZONDERVAN 

MAYOR SIDDIQUI 

COUNCILLOR MCGOVERN 

COUNCILLOR NOLAN 

WHEREAS: June is national Caribbean-American Heritage 

Month, a time to recognize the significance of Caribbean 

people and their descendants in the history and culture of 

the United States; and 

WHEREAS: This special month features events that celebrate 

the rich culture, traditions, and history of Caribbean people 

in the United States; and 

WHEREAS: The combination of red, green, and gold 

symbolizes resistance, independence, strength, and Black 

empowerment throughout the Caribbean; and 

WHEREAS: There is a long history of Caribbean-American 

people living and working in Cambridge; and 

WHEREAS: June 2019 was the first official celebration of 

Caribbean-American Heritage Month in Cambridge; and 

WHEREAS: It is especially important to safely celebrate and 

uplift the community however we can during this period of 

transition to our new normal; now therefore be it 

ORDERED: That the City Council declare the month of June 

2021 to be Caribbean-American Heritage Month in the City 

of Cambridge; and be it further 

ORDERED: That the City Council will work to suitably 

celebrate Caribbean-American Heritage Month, subject to 

any limitations imposed by the pandemic, including (but not 

limited to) lighting up city hall in red, green, and gold 

(yellow); and be it further 
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ORDERED: That the City Clerk be and hereby is requested to 

forward suitably engrossed copies of this resolution to 

Cambridge Carnival International, Authentic Caribbean 

Foundation, and the Institute of Caribbean Studies on behalf 

of the entire City Council. 

O-4     June 7, 2021 

COUNCILLOR NOLAN 

MAYOR SIDDIQUI 

COUNCILLOR ZONDERVAN 

COUNCILLOR MCGOVERN 

WHEREAS: Every summer, the State of Massachusetts sprays 

pesticides over millions of acres to control the mosquito 

population and reduce the spread of Eastern Equine 

Encephalitis; and 

WHEREAS: The state’s current pesticide of choice, Anvil 

10+10, is highly toxic and continues to be used despite the 

availability of minimum risk and organic certified 

alternatives; and 

WHEREAS: A long list of Massachusetts environmental 

organizations, including Conservation Law Foundation, 

Mass Audubon, Massachusetts Sierra Club, and 

Massachusetts Rivers Alliance, are advocating for “an 

effective, affordable, transparent, ecologically responsible, 

and scientifically-based mosquito disease management in 

Massachusetts” that does not include Anvil 10+10; and 

WHEREAS: A Boston Globe article from last year noted that 

an increasing number of municipalities in Massachusetts 

have detected elevated levels of PFAS in their drinking 

water which may be from the aerial and ground-based 

spraying of Anvil; Cambridge water supply PFAS levels are 

lower than the state threshold but higher than MWRA water; 

and 

ORDERED: That the City Manager be and is hereby requested 

to consult with the Department of Public Health on this 

issue and work with relevant City departments to determine 

what the safest and most effective mosquito management 

program for Cambridge is; and be it further 

ORDERED: That the City Manager be and is hereby requested 

to report back to the Council as soon as possible with the 

current policy and if any changes to the mosquito 

management program will be made. 

O-5     June 7, 2021 

COUNCILLOR SOBRINHO-WHEELER 

VICE MAYOR MALLON 

COUNCILLOR MCGOVERN 

COUNCILLOR CARLONE 

WHEREAS: The City of Cambridge has long sought to 

support restaurants and other small businesses in the city 

and encourage residents to shop local; and 

WHEREAS: The COVID-19 pandemic has had a huge impact 

on small businesses in Cambridge and beyond, especially 

local restaurants; and 

WHEREAS: Since 2016, the City of Boston has allowed small 

businesses including restaurants to host acoustic 

entertainment without a permit if they followed certain 

regulations, as outlined in an ordinance passed by the City 

Council; and 

WHEREAS: The Cambridge City Council’s goals include: 

Goal 2: Ensure that Cambridge offers economic and 

educational opportunity to all 

Goal 8: Ensure that Cambridge remains an Innovation Hub 

that integrates businesses of all sizes into a thriving 

ecosystem; and 

WHEREAS: Allowing local businesses to host acoustic 

performances without having to expend time and effort on 

the permit process is one small but important way the City 

can assist restaurants and other small businesses in 

recovering from the pandemic; now therefore be it 

ORDERED: That the ordinances of the City of Cambridge be 

amended to incorporate the following language: 

XXXXXX: ACOUSTIC LIVE ENTERTAINMENT 

ORDINANCE 

(a) PURPOSE 

The purpose of this Ordinance is to allow businesses in 

Cambridge to hold acoustic performances within their 

premises without having to obtain a permit from the City. 

Requiring a permit for acoustic performances is a barrier 

the City wishes to remove to support local restaurants and 

other businesses, as well as the Arts in Cambridge. 

(b) ACOUSTIC LIVE ENTERTAINMENT 

(1) Any business located in the business districts of the 

City of Cambridge as defined by the Cambridge Zoning 

Ordinance may hold acoustic performances within the 

perimeter of their business without obtaining a live 

entertainment license or change of occupancy provided 

they are compliant with the following requirements: 

a. The business is registered with the City of Cambridge 

and has obtained a business license; 

b. There are no more than five (5) acoustic performers 

and/or musicians at a single venue at one time; 

c. Performances are limited to the hours of 10:00 a.m. 

to 10:00 p.m.; 

d. There is no amplification of sound except for one 

microphone; 

e. No food or beverage service unless the business is a 

licensed food establishment or bar; and 

f. The business maintains handicap accessibility during 

performances. 

(2) Businesses offering such acoustic performances as 

described herein remain subject to any other existing 

requirements such as statutes, including the 

requirements of M.G.L. Chapters 138 and 140 if 

applicable; as well as any other ordinances, codes, 

rules, regulations, licenses, certificates, permits, and 

other applicable requirements. 

(3) The Cambridge Inspectional Services Department 

shall be authorized to issue violations and/or fines for 

any businesses found not in compliance with this 

ordinance. 
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O-6     June 7, 2021 

COUNCILLOR SOBRINHO-WHEELER 

COUNCILLOR SIMMONS 

VICE MAYOR MALLON 

ORDERED: That City Manager be and is hereby requested 

work with the Law Department to provide an analysis of 

what impact the recently enacted state Housing Choices law 

has on the Missing Middle Housing Zoning petition, 

including whether it will require five or six votes to pass, 

ahead of the Ordinance Committee meeting on that topic on 

June 10. 

ORDERED: That City Manager be and is hereby requested to 

work with the Law Department to provide an analysis of 

what the recently enacted state Housing Choices law means 

for Cambridge, including what types of zoning petitions 

now require a simple majority vote of the City Council, 

what types still require a super majority, and if the City 

Council must pass a new amendment to align our zoning 

ordinance with state law, along with examples to help 

illustrate the different cases, and report back to the Council 

as soon as possible. 

O-7     June 7, 2021 

COUNCILLOR SOBRINHO-WHEELER 

MAYOR SIDDIQUI 

COUNCILLOR NOLAN 

COUNCILLOR ZONDERVAN 

WHEREAS: Cambridge is walkable and enjoys ready access 

to multiple modes of public transit; and 

WHEREAS: Much of Cambridge’s surface parking occupies 

space that could be devoted to the affordable housing, 

dining or retail space, the city’s tree canopy, sustainable 

transportation, and other uses that support the local 

economy and mitigate local environmental impacts 

including the urban heat island effect and increased flooding 

risks; and 

WHEREAS: The City Council is considering eliminating 

single family only zoning and residential parking minimums 

and this should be considered alongside evaluations of City 

planning policies that promote car storage over other 

potential uses, such as those discussed above; and 

WHEREAS: A recent study by the Metropolitan Area 

Planning Council (MAPC) found that 30% of the parking 

spaces that are built for apartments in the Boston area go 

unused by residents; and 

WHEREAS: The same MAPC study found that parking 

spaces in the Boston area cost on average $15,000 per space 

to build, and underground spaces can be much more 

expensive— with another report estimating underground 

spaces in Cambridge can cost more than $150,000 per 

space; and 

WHEREAS: Recent ordinances in cities such as Berkeley, CA 

and Somerville, MA have added parking maximums for new 

projects to ensure that car storage does not take up space 

that could go to uses that better meet the needs of residents; 

and 

WHEREAS: Parking interventions such as curb cuts also take 

away from other potential uses and contribute to car 

dependency while reducing pedestrian and cycling safety; 

now therefore be it 

ORDERED: That the City Manager be and is hereby requested 

to work with the Community Development Department, the 

Traffic, Parking and Transportation Department, the Legal 

Department, and the public to present the City Council with 

options to eliminate residential and commercial parking 

minimums citywide and add parking maximums near transit 

hubs to zoning for future projects, examine curb cut policies 

and their impact on encouraging car use and reducing green 

space, and consider how residential parking permit fee 

structures can better represent parking costs and include 

exemptions for low-income car owners; and be it further 

ORDERED: That the City Council host a meeting of the 

Transportation and Public Utilities Committee to discuss 

any potential changes to parking policies that would apply 

to future projects with staff and receive input from members 

of the public. 
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